
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

      It’s December!  
 Merry Christmas! 

    
December is a wonderful month, as long as you don’t 
let the weather get to you!   While often dark, wet 
and cold, - oh, and sometimes snowy, it is an 
opportunity to take a break from the garden chores 
and enjoy some time inside.  After all, it wasn’t really 
that long ago that daily watering was necessary and 
some of you were complaining about the excessive 
heat.  So enjoy December, for all that it offers!  
Decorate your home, bringing some outside greenery 
inside, and enjoy visits with friends and family.  
After all, it won’t be long and Spring will be back 
again!   
      Giverny – Claude Monet’s Garden 
Giverny is located 50 miles west of Paris, in Upper 
Normandy.  Impressionist Claude Monet left Paris in 
1883, to escape the city and concentrate on his 
painting.  At Giverny, he planted a large garden 
where he painted for much of the rest of his life. 
Today the house and garden are open to the public, 
and provide a fascinating glimpse into the life of this 
amazing man. I visited there in September, and spent 
many hours exploring the gardens and touring his 
home and village.   
There are two parts in Monet's garden: a flower 
garden called Clos Normand in front of the house and 
a Japanese inspired water garden on the other side of 
the road, - yes, the famous water lilies.  These two 
parts of Monet's garden contrast and complement one 
another.  About one hectare, Monet made Clos 
Normand full of perspectives, symmetries and colors. 
At the time when Monet and his family settled in 
Giverny in 1883, the piece of land sloping down from 
the house to the road was planted with an orchard and 
enclosed by high stone walls.  A central alley 
bordered with pines separated it into two parts. 
Monet had the pines cut down, keeping only two 

yews	closest	to	the	house.  
In 1893, ten years after his arrival, Monet bought the 
piece of land neighbouring his property on the other 
side of the railway. It was crossed by a small brook, 
the Ru, which is a diversion of the Epte, a tributary of 
the Seine River.  Monet had the first small pond dug, 
later enlarging the pond to its present day size.  The 
water garden is full of asymmetries and curves, 
inspired by the Japanese gardens from the prints he 
collected avidly. 
Never before had a painter so shaped his subjects in 
nature before painting them. And so he created his 
works twice. Monet would find his inspiration in this 
water garden for more than twenty years. He would 
later devote himself to the giant decorations of the 
Orangerie. 
 
After Claude Monet's death in 1926, his son Michel 
inherited the house and garden of Giverny. He did 
not live there and it was Monet's step-daughter 
Blanche who took care of the property. Unfortunately 
after the Second World War the house and garden 
were neglected. In 1966 Michel Monet made the 
Academie des Beaux-Arts his heir. 

In 1977 reconstruction was undertaken of the garden 
to restore it as it was at the time of the master, and it 
took almost ten years to restore both the garden and 
the house to their former magnificence.  Not much 
was left after the bombings of the wars, - the 
greenhouse panes and the windows in the house were 
reduced to shards, floors and ceiling beams had rotted 
away, a staircase had collapsed. Three trees were 
even growing in the big studio.   

The pond had to be dug again. In the Clos Normand 
soil was removed to find the original ground level. 
Then the same flower species as those discovered by 
Monet in his time were planted.  The reconstruction 
was finally completed and the property was opened 
in 1980.  Now 500,000 visitors visit Monet’s gardens 
during the 7 months that it is open each year.  If you 
make a visit to France, a visit to Giverny should be 
on your list! 
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Clos Normand… 
 

 
The lily pond… 
 

 
The view from the house…Clos Normand 

 

 
Living quarters… 

- Story & pictures by Cheryl  
To view the full set of pictures from the Monet visit, just 
scroll down at the bottom of the web version of this 
December newsletter. I hope you enjoy them! 
  
If you have anything to share, - stories or pictures, that 
you think our BRAGS members might enjoy, please send 
them on!  We’d love to see them! 

Send to Cheryl Fiddis @ ecfiddis@telus.net 

 
Special Request 

Do any of you have old prescription glasses you no 
longer need?  I know of a local GP who makes regular 

trips to South America with a team of doctors, and 
among other treatments, they fit glasses for those who 

would otherwise not be able to see.  A very worthy 
cause!  If you have any to pass on, please bring them to a 

meeting.  Thank You! 
    ~ Cheryl 
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                            BRAGS Membership  
The dues are due!  Please see Anne at the next meeting to pay your 
2018 dues.  Exact change is appreciated!  Still only $12 per year, 
BRAGS members share various gardening interests and enjoy monthly 
guest speakers, plus are entitled to discounts of regularly priced items 
at GardenWorks and other garden centres, simply by presenting their 
membership cards. Monthly meetings (excepting July & August) start 
at 7 pm at the Burnaby Village Museum, - Main Building, up on the 
2nd floor.   Easy to get to with ample free parking and refreshments are 
served!  Please join us! 

Upcoming Meetings  
Events/Club News 

December 6, 2017…Merry Christmas! 
AGM and Christmas Party!  While no positions are up for election, it 
has been mentioned by our President, that many positions have been 
filled by the same member for some time and some breaks would be 
welcomed. If you are interested in taking on any one of the roles, please 
don’t be shy!  Let us know if you questions about any position.  As for 
the Christmas party, please bring your favorite dish to share, and a guest 
if you can…everyone is welcome!  Come join us to celebrate the 
Christmas season! 
                       2018!  Happy New Year! 
January 3, 2018 
Mayumi Ichino will do a demostration of “Ikebana”- Japanese flower 
arranging.  To quote Mayumi:  Ikebana is a wonderful way to express 
love and appreciation for plants and flowers through the four seasons. 
February 7, 2018 
Nicholas Funke, of Bartlett Tree Experts presents: 
“Managing young, and fruit trees” and more… 
March 7, 2018 
Dianne Gaines presents: 
“What’s new in summer flowering bulbs and perennials.” 
          !!!  May 6th, Sunday - Save The Date!!! 
                                    Rhodofest 2018! 

                  

                 Out & About Etc…  
           GW Customer Appreciation Day,  
                     December 21, 2017 
Be sure to mark the date for GardenWorks 15% savings all day.  Don’t 
forget to visit Mandeville Gardens for their fabulous Christmas 
displays! 
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